Shawnee Sno-Chiefs Board of Directors Meeting

January 25,2011

Attendees:  Brent Walck, Stacey Menard, Dave Ackerman, Pete Fleckenstein, Doug Caldwell, Jon Bzowka, Herb Stephenson, Lonnie Daigler and Gary Broderick

Gary:

880 Member Families and growing.  Record was 2009-10 season total of 895 Member Families.

70% check from Trail Grant being sent out this week to the Federation, Federation in turn will cut checks to Shawnee and N.E.S.S.  Shawnee’s 70% share will be $10,882.  Check will be given to Lonnie to deposit in the Trail Fund Checking Account.

Membership Application removed from the website.  A few people were mailing applications in and it took time for Stacey to get mail, notify Gary to add them in, then we had to contact them to get them a voucher.  It’s much simpler to use the Online Membership System linked on our website and the NYSSA Website or to go to one of our dealers and join.  Our dealers like this as it drives in foot traffic to the dealership.

Stacey is going on vacation and Gary will have the General Checking check book.

Pete:

People are still cutting across fields.  We invested in signs, posts, ropes, reflectors, etc. to try and keep people on the trail.  

Groomer broke on Monday night-blew tire.  Used tire ordered.  Need a ‘spare’ tire and rim.  

Found that our groomer toolbox is lacking.  We need a waterproof/sealed toolbox and need the following tools for the groomer and the toolbox:

1.  Channel Locks

2. Set of Screwdrivers

3. Flashlight (Rechargeable?)

4. Rags/Towels

5. Hammer

6. Pliers/Needle Nose

7. Wood Blocks

8. Tire Irons

9. Safety Triangles

10. First Aid Kit

11. Duct Tape

12. Disposable Camera (Club has a small digital camera we can use)

The current toolboxes we have-none are weather sealed.  All of them leak and rust and freeze everything inside. Recommend we sell all three toolboxes (most are p/u truck boxes and buy a good quality weather-sealed box for the groomer (drag).

Need to foam fill all the tires during the off season.  Pete and Doug Caldwell will look into that.

Dave:

Should we obtain debit cards for groomer operator/trail captains?  Discussed-the Board did not think it was a good idea as we have dual controls on all accounts.

Recommended that Trail Captains ride in the groomer on their section of trail so they can see issues that the Groomer Operators can see.

Lonnie:

Asked the Groomer Crew to groom the racetrack for Saturday’s Sno-Drags.  

Herb:

Recommended Trail Maintenance Crews be built to work on limb trimming, trail leveling and the like, outside of what Trail Captains and Trail Build Crews do.

Discussed how to work turned fields

Reviewing Insurance policy to see if the club can save money.

Recommended Fundraising Raffle for Field Days.  $900 in meat prizes (5) from D.H. Cloys.  Wants to print tickets now and start selling them.  Referred to next club meeting for approval

Propane for building:  Wendt’s Propane is more expensive than Jay’s, but we have an established relationship with Wendt’s and Jay’s.  Board recommended leaving current arrangement as is.

Brent:

Business signs.  Doug Etue and his company are working on reflective signs for all businesses on our trail system.
